
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
June 11, 2021 

To:  Santaquin City Mayor and City Council 

From:  Norm Beagley, Assistant City Manager       

RE:   Summit Ridge (Zone 10W) Water Line Award  

 

Mayor and Council Members, 

 

We sought after and received 3 bids for the installation of approximately 450 linear feet of 12” 

water line and fittings for our culinary system near the Summit Ridge well.  This water line is 

identified as a capital project need in our drinking water master plan.  The full cost of this project 

is covered by growth through culinary water impact fees.  There are sufficient funds in the 

culinary water impact fee fund to cover the cost of this project.   

 

This new water line will provide water from another area of the city and will help to alleviate 

some of the heavy summer demands on our drinking water system in Summit Ridge.    

 

Mitchell Excavation is the low bidder on the project.  However, Mitchell could not start the 

project for at least 60 to 90 days.  This time frame will not allow us the benefit of water to fulfill 

this summer’s watering demands in Summit Ridge.   

 

Butler Excavating is not the low bidder on the project.  However, Butler can install the project 

within the next 30 days, thereby allowing the city the ability to utilize this additional water 

supply to Summit Ridge during the hottest part of the summer.  Butler’s bid amount is 

$53,978.00, which is about 9% more than the low bid amount.  Due to the summertime need for 

this water, we recommend that the Council award the contract to Butler Excavation.   

 

For your review, I have attached the bid tabulation for this project.   

 

I am happy to answer any questions that you may have regarding this item.   

 

Staff Recommendation: 

 

Staff recommends approval of a contract award to Butler Excavation to install approximately 

450 linear feet of 12-inch culinary water line and associated fittings and valves in Summit Ridge 

in an amount not to exceed $53,978.00. 

 

 


